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April 14, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed are the proposed 2004-2005 Mission and Goals for the Transit Division.  I am submitting these pursuant to the Transit Program Financial Policies that call for annual review and approval of Transit’s mission and goals statement by the Regional Transit Committee to help provide policy guidance for the preparation of the Transit Division’s annual budget. 

For 2004-2005, I am proposing changes to reflect significant priorities for this period.  One change reflects the Transit Division’s ongoing work to support the efforts of the Regional Transportation Investment District to develop a balanced transportation plan for the region.  A balanced plan, acceptable to the region’s voters, is absolutely necessary to address the issues of mobility, congestion and infrastructure that are critical to ensuring the region’s economic viability.  This statement also highlights the importance of exploring waterborne transportation as part of a multi-modal approach to effectively and efficiently meeting citizens’ mobility needs.
This statement emphasizes the importance of the Transit Division’s work in the next two years with Sound Transit and the City of Seattle to prepare for closure of the downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel for light rail construction.  These efforts are critical to ensuring mobility within Seattle’s downtown core during construction.  

The Mission and Goals also underscores the importance of working together with the seven other public transportation providers in the Central Puget Sound Region to provide an integrated system for transit and ferry riders.

I believe this statement of mission and goals will help guide the Transit Division as it continues to provide high quality, cost effective, public transportation services to the citizens of King County. 

Should you have questions or need additional information, please contact Darwin Campbell, Acting General Manager, Transit Division, Department of Transportation, at (206) 684-1653.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Paul Carlson, Lead Staff, Transportation Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Darwin Campbell, Acting General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT


